Lowerplace Primary School Newsletter

Monday 7th June 2021

Ms Martin’s Update wg@ |

Dear Families,

Welcome back to the start of our final half term. | do hope that you all managed to enjoy the sunshine
last week with family and friends .

Having just had my second jab, I've joined a hugely successful roll out which would appear to be our
route out of the Covid situation. Here however is the catch. We know until the world has vaccinated the
dangers are not over and while the virus remains it will continue to mutate. In schools we have a unique
situation. Here we have 480 unvaccinated young people all sharing a building. We know the risk to them
personally is far less than for many, but the risk to their education is still real.

As we know from experience, it's still easy for a bubble to have to close. Thanks to the dedication of the
staff, education is able to continue if a bubble does have to close, but | don’t need to point out the
inconvenience caused for parents/carers. As a result it is vital to keep vigilant . | sent out a letter during
half term on behalf of Pubic Health asking families to keep testing household members using the Lateral
Flow Tests. We will resend this letter with the newsletter. Please can | encourage all families to keep
following the Covid guidelines and help us all to stay as safe as possible.

This half term staff will be preparing focus on transition and preparing your children for moving onto
their next class and for Year 6 preparing them for their move to secondary school. During this half term
we will be holding Sports Days but sadly at present advise is to keep this a non— parent event and to
avoid mixing bubbles. We will be creative in our approach and ensure that they go ahead.

Teachers are busy writing your child’s annual report and these will be sent out to you Friday 9th July. |
hope you will find them a useful summary of your child’s achievements this year.

It is great to have such lovely weather and enjoy being out in the sun however it is important that we

take care when in the sun. Please send your child in with a suitable hat and a water bottle. In addition
please put sun cream on your child before they come to school.

Take care.

Ms Martin,
Headteacher




Reminder of the Covid 19 Extended Symptoms

We would like to remind you of the guidelines from the local authority that we are obliged to follow in
the event of a primary school ager child developing Covid symptoms or any extended symptoms.

Please find below a list of the extended Covid symptoms which will now require a PCR test to be taken
at a local test site. If you require a PCR test please go to https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test

More common symptoms are:

1 Fever (high temperature)

1 A new and continuous cough
1 Anosmia (loss of smell)

1 Ageusia (loss of taste)

Non-specific/extended symptoms include:
1 Shortness of breath

Fatigue

Loss of appetite

Myalgia (muscle aches)

Sore throat

Headache

Nasal congestion

Diarrhoea

Nausea

Vomiting
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If your child displays any of these symptoms, our school office will advise you to book a PCR test as
advised by the Local Authority, your child will be able to return to school once a negative test result is
received.

If the office telephones you and asks you to arrange a PCR test for your child, please remember that
they are only following guidance. Thank you in advance for your understanding and co-operation.

If your child tests positive for Covid, please text the school mobile (07789 966233) immediately (regardless of
the time of the day/night or the day of the week/weekend). Please tell us your child’s name, the date that symp-
toms began, the date of the test and the date you received the result.

Parking on Charter Street and Kingsway

Please can we remind you to park considerately
when dropping off and picking up your child.
Please DO NOT block driveways. Or park on the white lines. |t ﬁ

DO NOT PARK OM 25 246G LINES

YOU COULD ENDAMGER

If you can, please try to walk to school. . ...'E'.F.I-! IL[.TS UH.E R
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Thursday 3 June 2021
Dear Parents/Carers,
We hope you are all enjoying the lovely weather we're having this half term.

You'll be aware that the Covid-19 rate for the borough is rapidly rising and most of the cases are the delta
(Indian} variant. It has been extremely important to keep up with regular home testing for the entire family
during half term and we thank you for your support with this.

As children return to schoal fram half-term it is more important than ever that we continue to test
regularly. Public Health would like schools to encourage primary age children to be tested before returning
to school next week.” If you are able please can you test your children before returning to school on
Monday morning, preferably on Sunday. By doing this we can prevent positive cases coming in to schoal,
spreading further and closing bubbles.

Along with the vaccine, testing remains a key way for us all to play a part in stopping the spread of Covid-19
and new variants we are seging.

I've detailed below all the ways you can get tested as indicated by Public Health:

Testing

& Keepup with home testing (please report results on the government website, even if they are
negative)

* [fyou have no symptoms you can also go for regular FAST testing, there are several sites across the
borough, more information is available at rochdale gov.uk/FastTesting - please don't attend if you
have symploms

+ |fyou have symptoms please make sure you book in for a PCR test — details of the sites are
available at rochdale gov.uk/Coronavirus

+ If your child is feeling unwell, but may not be displaying the three main symptoms of Covid-19
|new, continuous cough, high temperature, lossfchange of taste and smell) then please take
them for a PCR test. By using a PCR test, positive results can be sent for genomic sequencing at
specialist laboratories, helping us to identify variant of concern cases and their spread.

What to do if you ur child a itive result

You must isolate for 10 days. Please et us know of this result and that your child will not be in school by
phoning the School Covid phone on 07785 986223,

If your positive result has come from an FAST test or home test (LFT test) please book in for a PCR test as
confirmation. This will help us run results through labaratories in order to identify any new variants.

You need to inform test and trace then anyone you have been in contact with can be told of their need to
isolate.
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Vaccinations

If you've not yet taken up the offer of your first jab then please get in touch with your local GP to book on.
Thiere are also several drop in clinics being run that you can just turn up to (so lang as you have no

symptoms).

First dose Pfizer vaccines are available at Rochdale Infirmary on Weds 2 lune, Thursday 3 June and Friday 4
June 09:30 - 14:00.

Make sure you are following Rochdale Borough Council on social media then you can see more as they are
announced.

Wie want as many children in school as possible 5o it is vital we all follow this so that we can keep bubbles
open. Last half term, we managed to keep all dasses open. It would be great to be able to do the same in
the upcoming term.

By following this guidance, we hope to be able to stop the spread of Covid-19 and keep each other safe.

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on Monday 7" June.

Thank you all for your continued support, it really is appreciated by everyone at schiool.

Kind regards,

M= Karen Martin
Headteacher




